A Work Session of the Board of Trustees was held on Monday, November 5, 2018 at
7 pm in the Mayor’s Office.

In attendance were: Mayor Dominick Longobardi, Trustees Kevin Fitzgerald, Lynn
Pombonyo, Archie Cheng & Frank Chiara, Village Administrator Gerard Bambrick, Village
Clerk Susan Walsh, and Police Commissioner Stephen McAllister.

The purpose of the Work Session was to discuss appointments of police candidates,
review and discuss the impending vacancies of ranking officers, and interview members of
the police department for promotion to rank of sergeant and lieutenant positions.

On motion by Trustee Chiara, seconded by Trustee Cheng, the Board went into
executive session at 7:20 pm. During executive session, the Board discussed the
appointments of four new police officers. Also, since two additional ranking police officers
submitted irrevocable letters of retirement effective November 30, 2018, the Board
interviewed three additional police officers for the rank of sergeant and three sergeants for
the rank of lieutenant. After interviews, there was an in-depth discussion on all candidates
eligible for promotion and its impacts for a seamless transition of police personnel.  If
time allows, discussion will continue during executive session on November 7th; otherwise

another Work Session of the Board will be scheduled during the week of November 12,
2018.

On motion by Trustee Pombonyo, seconded by Trustee Fitzgerald, the Board came
out of executive session at 11:20 pm. No action was taken.

The Work Session ended at 11:30 pm.

Susan Walsh
Village Clerk




